STATE OF WASHINGTON
WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION
1300 5. Evergreen Park Dr. S,W., P.O. Box 47250 ° Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 © TTY (360) 586-8203

Via US Mail and electronic mail
April 2, 2013

John Solin, Owner

Mike Lauver, Owner

SeaTac Shuttle, LLC

Post Office Box 2895

Oak Harbor, Washington 98277

RE: Your March 27, 2013 Letter Related to SeaTac’s Shuttle’s Authority
Gentlemen:

This letter responds to your March 27, 2013, letter regarding SeaTac Shuttle, LLC’s (SeaTac or
company) authority. :

Your letter discusses the services you believe SeaTac’s certificate allows you to provide. It is the
opinion of the staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (commission)
that SeaTac’s current authority authorizes door-to-door service between Whidbey Island and
Bellingham International Airport. It does not authorize you to provide scheduled service. My
letter dated March 13 describes the steps you need to take to add scheduled service to your
certificate.

You also pose questions that suggest that somehow commission staff members are trying to take
something away from the company — that is simply not the case. I agree that commission staff
and you have made inadvertent missteps and that these have resulted in the company having
door-to-door service only in its certificate.

I do not see any value is our continuing to discuss what did or didn’t happen before or who did or
did not do something — neither you nor I can change any of that. Commission staff members are
ready and willing to help you with the necessary steps to amend the company’s certificate as
described in my earlier letter:

e _If you have questions about the commission’s rules and how these apply to your
company, please contact Penny Ingram at 360-664-1242 or pingram(@utc.wa.gov.
e If you have questions about the applications I recommended you file, please contact Tina

Leipski at 360-664-1170 or tleipski@utc.wa.gov.
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e If you have questions about your tariff or time schedule please contact Lisa Wyse at 360-
664-1259 or lwyse(@utc.wa.gov.

I am also available to help you if you believe I may be of assistance. You may reach me at 360-
664-1115 or sking@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

Steven V. King
Acting Executive Director and Secretary




